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This public notice of draft Waste Discharge Requirements is provided in satisfaction of 
Water Code section 13167.5.

The State Water Resources Control Board (State Water Board) proposes to regulate 
the Southern California Gas Company’s Pipeline Safety Enhancement Plan (PSEP) 
Line 3000E Phase 2A, Kelbaker to Newberry Springs Project (Project) pursuant to the 
Porter-Cologne Water Quality Control Act (Wat. Code, § 13000 et seq.). The Project will 
result in impacts to only waters of the state. The purpose of the Project is to conduct 
hydrostatic testing of approximately 60.42 miles of existing 30-inch diameter 
transmission line pipe along L3000E in unincorporated San Bernardino County between 
Kelbaker and Newberry Springs.

Staff will consider all comments submitted in writing to the State Water Board 
contact listed below and received during a 30-day comment period that begins 
(May 12, 2025) and ends at 5:00 p.m. on the last day of the comment period (June 
11, 2025).

STATE WATER RESOURCES CONTROL BOARD CONTACT:
Nimisha Patel, Environmental Scientist
Wetland Permitting and Enforcement Unit II, Division of Water Quality
State Water Resources Control Board, 1001 I Street, Sacramento, CA 95814
Telephone: (916) 323-0890, Email: Nimisha.Patel@waterboards.ca.gov

DOCUMENT AVAILABILITY 
The draft Waste Discharge Requirements (WDR) is available on the State Water 
Boards’ 401 Water Quality Certification and Wetlands Program Public Notices website
(https://www.waterboards.ca.gov/water_issues/programs/cwa401/notices/). You may 
request a paper copy of the WDR and its attachments by contacting the State Water 
Board staff person listed above.
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KEEP INFORMED OF PROJECT MILESTONES
To be informed of milestones in the development of this proposed Certification, 
any interested persons should enroll in the State Water Board’s 401 Program e-mail 
notification service.

Click the Submit button after entering a valid email address under the Subscribe to 
the 401 Water Quality Certification and Wetland Program Email List banner on the 
401 Program webpage at:

https://www.waterboards.ca.gov/water_issues/programs/cwa401/

By enrolling in this list, you will receive notices for all current Certification applications, 
including the Project announced in this notice. You will need a valid e-mail address to 
use this service. If you do not have internet access or do not wish to participate in the 
email notification service, contact the staff person named in the notice to express your 
interest in receiving notices by other means. You can enroll or un-enroll at any time.
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